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CONFI]?ENTIAL o | (C__ Cameron LNG

August 16, 2019

Mary L. McDaniel, P.E.
Director, Southwest Region |
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Admlmstratlon--Ofﬁce of Pipeline Safety
8701 S. Gessner, Suite 630

Houston, Texas 77074

RE: CPF 4-2019-3001; Cameron LNG, LLC

Dear Ms. McDaniel,

On July 30, 2019, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (“PHMSA”)
issued a “Notice of Probable Violation, Proposed Civil Penalty and Proposed Compliance Order”
(“NOPV™) with reference number CPF 4-2019-3001." The NOPV asserts that Cameron LNG,
LLC (“Cameron”) may have committed violations of the Pipeline Safety Regulations under Title
49 of the Code of Federal Regulations (“CFR™). ’

Specifically, the NOPV at Item No. 1 claims that Cameron failed to notify the National Response
Center (“NRC”) of two LNG releases that occurred at Cameron’s facility on January 9, 2019 and
on May 15, 2019. The NOPV at Item No. 2 asserts that Appendix 5 of Cameron’s Emergency
Response Plan (“ERP”) is not sufficient with respect to defining reportable “incidents” and
includes a Proposed Compliance Order to address these issues.

Cameron has also reviewed the Pipeline Safety Violation Report signed by PHMSA staff on
July 22, 2019 (“Violation Report™).

The purpose of this letter is to request a hearing and to provide Cameron’s initial response to the
NOPYV pursuant to 49 CFR §190.208 (Response Options) within 30 days of receipt of the NOPV.
Cameron reserves the right to provide additional materials under PHMSA’s regulations.
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* Supersedes NOPV dated July 22, 2019 (CPF 4-2019-3001).



